



A Meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held on Wednesday December 13, 2017, 7PM, in the Francis O’Brien Meeting Room, 26 Bryant Street, Dedham, Massachusetts.   Present were:

Dr. Dennis J. Teehan
James A. MacDonald
Michael L. Butler
Dennis J. Guilfoyle
Brendan G. Keogh

Dr. Teehan called the Meeting to order at 7PM.  

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 

Led by Dr. Teehan. 

Dr. Teehan thanked the Endicott Estate for hosting the Board of Selectmen’s Meeting, adding that it is always great to come to the Endicott Estate, especially at Christmas time

DEDHAM CITIZENS - OPEN DISCUSSION

Susan Butler - 60 Clark Street 

Ms. Butler informed all that she read an article in the November 24 issue of the Dedham Times regarding two women who made comments in support of the rail trail.  Ms. Butler stated that she would like to read a statement responding to those comments: I am responding to the resident who recently referenced her own personal reasons, at a recent Board of Selectmen public meeting, why fellow Dedham residents do not the support the proposed one-mile rail trail.  This resident, who lives in the Manor, does support the proposed rail trail - which by the way does not run anywhere near the Manor neighborhood.  As reported in the November 24th Times issue, the resident made a claim about homeowners and residents that live along the proposed one-mile rail trail.  As reported in the Times, she said “the concern that people from Boston will enter Dedham via the rail trail these fears are rooted in prejudice, stereotypes and racism building fears about people of color entering Dedham.”  As an abutter and vocal NON-supporter of the proposed rail trail, I found her view about me and my neighbors, (the clear majority do NOT support rail trail) to be offensive, especially since the resident does not know me, or my neighbors. Many of us who do NOT support this one-mile proposed rail trail to nowhere (it ends at a chain link fence in Readville) grew up in Hyde Park, Mattapan, Roslindale, and Dorchester and now live in every neighborhood across Dedham - from Riverdale to East Dedham, to the Manor, to Oakdale and through Greenlodge. It is extremely reckless to make such sweeping statements about people you do not know.  We have solid reasons why Dedham taxpayers should not be supporting this proposal: anticipated and unknown costs, severe lack of parking and access, proximity to schools and already congested neighborhoods, existing contamination; and the overall negative impact to the hundreds of families and East Dedham businesses directly along the rail corridor. The amount of people expected to use and have full access to the corridor (at all times) and what that will bring including: noise pollution, loss of privacy and serenity; as well as, securing our property and keeping our families and students safe are reasons NOT to support the proposed one-mile rail trail.  Race is not a reason.  Please do not insult myself or my neighbors by callously throwing assumptions into the discussion. 
Dr. Teehan responded by reading the following statement:

As Chairman, I believe that one of my responsibilities is to foster a culture of respect for all individuals and opinions. Disagreement and differing opinions are a big part of our process but the comment that was made was wrapped in innuendo and it painted a lot of our friends and neighbors in a very negative light. I think that comments like this do contain a different kind of bias and pejorativeness that has no place in civil dialogue. I take no position on the rail trail issue but there were hundreds in Dedham who oppose the rail trail and I can say for sure the vast majority do so for reasons that are noble. It is critical for us as a Town, during these polarizing Times, to stop letting ignorance set the tone for the dialogue and divide us, even if we disagree on an issue. Most of the opponents are decent respectful, honest people and I know that because I know many of them. I would say the exact same thing about the supporters as they support the project from noble reasons. This is a polarizing issue and will moves forward dialogue is going to increase. So much has happened already and we don’t have a concrete proposal. I would ask both camps to please remember that on this issue many will disagree and we have a process to settle this disagreement. A decision will be made and then after that we will all have to share a community as friends and neighbors.  Let’s set an example during these divisive Times in Dedham that we can disagree about a controversial issue that by painting with a broad brush, or labeling others but by doing so the right way. Please remember the Town of Dedham has survived 381 years and no matter what happens on the  ail trail, by God’s grace it will survive 381 more. We should let nothing divide us as a community as this plays out in the coming months.

Jeanine McCartan – 84 Lancaster Road

Ms. McCartan stated that she moved to Dedham about three years ago. Ms. McCartan added that question she would like to raise is regarding abandoned properties. Ms. McCartan continued, saying that on their street, about four houses away, there is a house that has been abandoned and condemned. Ms. McCartan wondered if there are policies that the Town has and wonders how a house like this can remain abandoned for such a long time.

Mr. Kern stated that this is a property that the Board and the administration is well aware of and we’ve had some discussions about it at Selectmen’s Meetings, including with a gentleman that lives very close to the property. Mr. Kern continued, saying that this property is likely to be the worst of about half a dozen to a dozen properties that have been similarly abandoned. Mr. Kern stated that it is not so much regarding whether the Town has a policy or not it is what the Town has available to it.  Mr. Kern stated that private property rights creates the rest of the story, which is taking the property under tax title and disposing of it through tax title. Mr. Kern invited Ms. McCartan to his office for a more detailed conversation. Mr. Kern continued, saying that another way they have tried it to proceed is the abandoned housing initiative which is run by the Atty. Gen.’s office. Mr. Kern added that is reached out to the Atty. Gen. to set up a Meeting. Mr. Kern stated that there are limitations and it is not simple.

Mr. Guilfoyle clarified to the residents at home that they’ve already met with the Atty. Gen.

Ms. McCartan stated that she invites everybody to drive down Lancaster Road to the end and back up to the beginning one time, to see the condition of the property.

Mr. Guilfoyle stated that he has done that multiple Times.

PUBLIC HEARING REQUEST FOR OPERATION OF A BILLIARD TABLE AND APPROVAL OF SIX (6) AUTOMATIC AMUSEMENT DEVICE LICENSES FOR VICTORY GRILLE, 233 ELM STREET

Atty. Keith Hampe, representing Dedham LQ Holdings LLC, D/B/A Victory Grille 233 Elm Street, was present before the Board. Mr. Hampe stated that the first item he would like the Board to consider is for the operation of the billiards table will be in the “Gaming Room” at Victory Grille. Mr. Hampe added that the “Gaming Room” would also have a foosball table, air hockey table, a couple of dartboards and a couple of table games as well. Mr. Hampe informed the Board that the room is 650 ft.² and holds 25 people.  Mr. Hampe continued, saying that the room will be supervised by a bartender when it is being utilized. Mr. Hampe stated that the room is closed off from the dining and bar area and there are multiple doors for entering and exiting.  Mr. Hampe added that this is being requested under Mass. Gen. Law, chapter 140, section 177 and in accordance with the statute we provided notice via a Dedham Times notification, which ran on December 1.  Mr. Hampecontinued, saying that the notice was mailed to all abutters.  

Mr. Hampe informed all that Dedham LQ holdings is also requesting permission to have amusement devices, dart Board, foosball, air hockey, etc. in their gaming room. Mr. Hampe added that this request Falls under Chapter 140 section 177A.  Mr. Hampe added that the owners, Spiro and Barbra Deamantopulos, were present if the Board and any questions for them.

Mr. MacDonald asked Mr. Hampe to call it a “Game Room” and not a gaming room, as gaming has a different connotation in Massachusetts.

Mr. Deamantopulos stated that many of the patrons had asked for a game room and stressed that the room would be monitored when it is in use.
Mr. Guilfoyle moved to close a public hearing; seconded by Mr. Keogh. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval of the request for a “Game Room” at Victory Grille; seconded by Mr. Keogh.

Mr. Butler asked the other members of the Board this motion covered the billiards table as well as all of the other amusement devices.

Mr. Guilfoyle answered he would include all of the devices.

On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Mr. MacDonald stated that this is the opportune time to express the Town’s thanks to victory Grille.  Mr. MacDonald asked Ms. Baker to give an update regarding the generosity shown by the victory Grille.

Ms. Baker stated that as many of you have read in the past few weeks there been some people from the hurricane ravaged Puerto Rico relocated to the Town of Dedham.  Ms. Baker added that they’ve come here under the assistance of FEMA (Federal Emergency Management Agency) and they are being housed at one of Dedham’s local Residents Inns.  Ms. Baker continued, saying that Spiro, his family and everyone of victory have offered their establishment as a place to collect donated items for the families to help them with winter clothing, personal needs, the children and the school needs and the upcoming Christmas holiday. Ms. Baker added that this is an incredibly generous act and very much appreciated.

Ms. Baker informed all that if any resident is interested in donating, and do so from 3 PM to 6 PM this Saturday at the Victory Grille.

CERTIFICATES OF APPRECIATION; CUSHMAN/CIVITARESE FAMILIES, DEDHAM SQUARE CIRCLE, OAKDALE SQUARE AND MR. DAN DRISCOLL

Cushman/Civitarese Families:

Dr. Teehan informed all that for the last 44 years the residents of Dedham have been invited to their house to see Santa and to see amazing Christmas lights.  Dr. Teehan added that people come from all over the Town and beyond to be part of one of the real highlights of the local Christmas Season.

Dr. Teehan read the certificate and then presented it to the Civitarese and Cushman families.
Rita Mae Cushman stated her appreciation for this Recognition. Ms. Cushman added that if she can give someone a little bit of joy it is worth it.

Dedham Square Circle:

Dr. Teehan stated that Dedham Holiday Stroll has been going on for the past 11 years and is really becoming a pillar of the Dedham community. Dr. Teehan added that it is a great way to kick off the holiday season.  Dr. Teehan read the certificate and then presented it to Amy Haelsen, Executive Director of the Dedham Sq., Circle.

Ms. Haelsen stated her appreciation for the certificate. Sales and made special mention of the relationship of the Town that has been going on regarding this event. Ms. Haelsen pointed out Joe Flanagan, Dir. of Public Works and Bob Stanley, Dir. of Parks and Recreation, Police Chief Michael D’Entremont in Deputy Chief Michael Buckley.

Oakdale Square Alliance

Dr. Teehan stated that this next group/event is a staple of the holiday season in Dedham.  Dr. Teehan added that this event brings the whole neighborhood together.  

Dr. Teehan read the certificate and then presented it to the Oakdale Square Alliance.

Mr. Dan Driscoll

Dr. Teehan informed all that this next recipient is well known in Dedham and someone who is a real part of our community and our political leadership. Dr. Teehan continued, saying that when Dedham Town Moderator, Dan Driscoll, was not keeping the mood light at Town Meeting, he was working in the healthcare field. Dr. Teehan stated that Mr. Driscoll has made so many significant contributions in leadership in the field of community health, the Neponset Health Center was named the Dan Driscoll Neponset Health Center.

Dr. Teehan read the certificate and then presented it to Mr. Driscoll.

Mr. Driscoll stated that in 1977 he started at Harvard health services and just recently retired after 40 years of service. Mr. Driscoll thanked the Board of Selectmen for honoring him this way.  

DISCUSSION & VOTE REQUEST FOR ONE DAY ENTERTAINMENT LICESES FOR DELI AFTER DARK, PANCHO’S TAQUERIA AND HEART OF THE SQUARE (1-6-18)

Peter Springer was present before the Board. Mr. Springer stated that he believed Blue Bunny and Salem food Mart were on the list as well.
Mr. MacDonald moved that the Board take an additional two items not on the agenda; seconded by Mr. Keogh. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Mr. MacDonald moved that blue Bunny and Salem Food Mart be added to the requested approval; seconded by Mr. Keogh. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.
 
Peter Springer, 57 Circuit Rd. was present before the Board. Mr. Springer stated that he and Dedham Sq., Circle are hosting the fourth annual Dedham Square crawl on January 6, 2018.  Mr. Springer added that this event’s purpose is to get people to the square and to raise money for local Dedham charities. Mr. Springer continued, saying that this year they will be raising money for Dan O’Neill’s “Team with a Vision”, which raises money for people that are visually impaired. Mr. Springer added that the second charity is Able Wilmar’s John Thomas’s special friends fund which raises money for children with special needs.  Mr. Springer informed all that all proceeds from raffle tickets and T-shirts go to these charities. Mr. Springer stated that he has lined up local acts and requests an entertainment license for the night of January 6, 2018.

Mr. MacDonald moved approval for the request to hold the Dedham Square crawl; seconded by Mr. Guilfoyle. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

DISCUSSION & VOTE RE: REQUEST FOR SUNDAY BRUNCH FOR V.F.W., POST 2017, 84 EASTERN ANVENUE

John Balis, Pres. of the Board of Directors and the Senior Vice Commander in the liquor license holder for the VFW post in Dedham, 84 Eastern Ave., was present before the Board. Mr. Balis stated that they are requesting a Brunch license to be able to serve alcohol, for special events, beginning at 10 AM. Mr. Balis added that he should mainly be post functions and will not be opening the Legion to the public for such occasions.

Mr. Butler stated that if this Brunch provision is approved, it would allow service starting at 10 AM to any function at the VFW on Sundays.

Mr. Balis stated that he does not expect any changes to the VFW’s normal routine.  Mr. Balis added this request is mainly for post events, such as a Father’s Day Brunch, Mother’s Day Brunch, etc.

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval of the Sunday Brunch request by the VFW; seconded by Mr. Butler. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

DISCUSSION & VOTE W/ TREASURER JANE LEPARDO RE: INTER FUND ADVANCED BORROWING

Jane Lepardo, Dedham Town Treasurer/Collector, was present before the Board.  Ms. Lepardo informed the Board that she is requesting an inter fund advanced borrowing for a few different projects, the biggest one being the Public Safety Building’s design money.  Ms. Lepardo added that the other projects were money for DPW roadwork, money for the sidewalks and street sweepers. Mr. Lepardo informed the Board that those three items were approved in the 2017 May annual Town Meeting, while the Public Safety Building was an Article that passed at this past November’s Town Meeting. Ms. Lepardo stated that the total is $4,245,000.  

Mr. MacDonald asked which lines reference to the Public Safety Building.

Ms. Lepardo stated that $3.5 million is for the Public Safety Building.

Mr. MacDonald moved approval of the inter fund advanced borrowing request; seconded by Mr. Guilfoyle. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

DISCUSSION & VOTE W/ PARKS & RECREATION COMMISSION RE: REQUEST FOR SPECIAL TOWN MEETING

Dr. Teehan stated that his suggestion is that Parks and Rec. Commissioner Jim Maher state why he is here this evening.  Dr. Teehan would then asked the Board members if they had any questions or comments. 

Mr. Maher informed all that the Parks and Rec Commission voted unanimously on December 11, 2017 to request a Special Town Meeting at a date of the Board of Selectmen’s choosing.

Dr. Teehan gave a little background stating that this is a Special Town Meeting to authorize a ballot question in April that would allow a debt exclusion for the Striar property. Dr. Teehan asked Mr. Maher if he could give some background on the timing of this and what led to this point

Mr. Maher stated that he did have an Article at Fall Town Meeting requesting that the Manor Fields be moved to the voters. Mr. Maher then requested that it be indefinitely postponed until the commission could get the Parks and Rec Master Plan past the draft stage. Mr. Maher informed all that they expect to have the final draft by the end of December and will provide it to the Finance Committee. Mr. Maher added that they are moving to the final stages of the Master Plan so they are requesting a Special Town Meeting to coincide the Special Election and the general election at the same time and save the Town an estimated $23,000 in cost.
Dr. Teehan asked Town Clerk Paul Munchbach if he had any comments.

Mr. Munchbach informed all that the Selectmen can call a Special Town Meeting at any time.  Mr. Munchbach added that a resident can call a Special Town Meeting with a petition of 200 registered voters in the Town of Dedham, calling for a Special Town Meeting with an Article that they want presented.  Mr. Munchbach continued, saying that the petition is then presented to the Board of Selectmen and then the signatures are certified by the Town Clerk. Mr. Munchbach stated that once all the paperwork is in line, the Board of Selectmen would have to call a Special Town Meeting within 45 days of the time it was presented. Mr. Munchbach informed all that the cost of a Special Town Meeting is minimal, between $800 and $1200.

Mr. Guilfoyle asked Mr. Munchbach that if this Board does vote to have a Special Town Meeting and push it out as far as the April Town election, to do it at the same time.

Mr. Munchbach answered yes that is correct. Mr. Munchbach informed all that the Clerk’s office needs the ballot question prepared and voted on, 35 days prior to the election. 

Mr. MacDonald stated that there are two scenarios. Mr. MacDonald stated the first scenario is if we are presented with a petition that then gets certified, we must call for the Special Town Meeting within 45 days.

Mr. Munchbach stated correct.

Mr. MacDonald continued, saying that if the Board chooses, at some point, to call for a Special Town Meeting, we are under no obligation, timewise, to when we call that Special Town Meeting. 

Mr. MacDonald stated correct. 

Mr. Guilfoyle stated that what it is they’re asking for is the debt exclusion to develop this property.

Mr. Maher answered correct.

Mr. Guilfoyle stated that he knows Mr. Maher has rough estimates of the project.

Mr. Maher stated that he went to the Assessor’s office based on the $14 million that we estimated would be the cost to develop Manor Fields and based on the 2018 estimated construction numbers, $14 million at 3.5% over 20 years, on an average override vote, the debt service for the 2018 project costs would add $.18 to the residential property tax rate. Mr. Maher added that that translates into an annual increase of $85 for the average resident home value of four and $70,000-$475,000 for the average tax bill. Mr. Maher continued, saying that the quarterly increase would be $21.25.  Mr. Maher informed all that these were numbers provided to him by Kevin Doyle of the Assessor’s office.

Mr. Maher stated that he gathered 263 signatures on a petition. Mr. Maher added that this was not a local neighborhood pushing an agenda item. Mr. Maher continued, saying that the signatures broke down as follows:

Precinct 1 – 15	
Precinct 2 - 17
Precinct 3 - 29
Precinct 4 - 48
Precinct 5 - 58 
Precinct 6 - 59
Precinct 7 - 38
																																																																																									
Mr. Maher stated that they made an effort to go to public locations to get input.  Mr. Maher added that for those people that were unaware of the project provided them with a copy of the Manor Fields plan plus all the documentation is on the back so they would have a history of the project. Mr. Maher continued, saying that they believed they did their due diligence in getting the word out there.

Dr. Teehan stated that this is the first step in a larger process and there will be a lot of discussion regarding this topic. Dr. Teehan stated that he sure there will be public Meetings, where people can ask questions and learn about it. Dr. Teehan stated he would open the floor to comments from residents.

Joanne Keaveney – 99 Turner Street

Ms. Keaveney stated that nobody seems to know about this project.  Ms. Keaveney added that she is puzzled as to why this is and wonders if Dedham really needs this project at all. Ms. Keaveney continued, saying that her opinion is Dedham needs more green space. Ms. Keaveney also added that she is against raising taxes.
	
Karen Polumbo - Sprague Street

Ms. Palombo stated that she was present representing some Sprague Street residents and she has great concerns regarding this project. Ms. Palombo added that she is against this project as she is an abutter. Ms. Palombo informed all that she purchased this property in 2010 because there is no one behind her. Ms. Palombo continued, saying that she had open space and nature and it was quiet. Ms. Palombo stated that there wetlands and conservation land which she thought was going to be protected.  Ms. Pombo added that her property will be invaded if this project goes forward.  Ms. Palombo added that she is concerned about the traffic on Sprague Street is already horrific.  Ms. Palombo continued, saying that there should be more discussion regarding this project. Ms. Palombo informed all that when she speaks to her neighbors the vast majority do not know what is going on this project.

Fred Civian – 24 Spruce Street

Mr. Civian stated that he is a Town Meeting member and the chair of Precinct 1.  Mr. Civian 
then shared some questions that he believes would come up if this were to go to Town Meeting:

How the plans for the Striar property would have changed based on all the workshops and survey work the Parks and Recreation did over the last s 6 – 8 months developing the Master Plan.

Has the cost of the project been updated?

Are there any discussions planned with the school committee and Parks and Recreation about the future use of the Current Early Childhood Center.

Mr. Civian asked the Board of Selectmen to think about establishing a system to have all of our Town protects staged and put them in line.

Bob Sheffler – 197 Tower Street

Mr. Shuffler stated that this project is in my backyard and he is concerned about the lights lighting up his backyard and the speakers creating noise pollution. Mr. Sheffler then stated his concerns regarding the fake surface of the playing fields and the risk of concussions. Mr. Sheffler stated his concerns regarding the caretaking costs of the fields.

Dr. Teehan reminded all that the scope of the question this evening is really to decide the best way to bring this to a Special Town Meeting.  Dr. Teehan stated that he would like to give Mr. Maher a chance to comment on the Master Plan and the issue of needing this project.
Mr. Maher stated that the results of the Master Plan surprisingly fell in line with what the scoping committee did about four years ago. Mr. Maher informed all that the majority of the land is going to stay green for trails. Mr. Maher added that all the plans have been vetted by the Planning Board and the Conservation Commission not to impact the neighborhood as a whole.  Mr. Maher continued, saying that some residents will be impacted in the Planning Board went to great lengths to try to mitigate issues for those neighbors and abutters that attended the Meetings and had their input.  Mr. Maher added that the Planning Board also had special conditions put on the design.  Mr. Maher continued, saying that not only for special conditions and mitigation put in but also a condition that at the end of the project there would be a Meeting with abutters to try and address any additional concerns.

Mr. Maher informed the Board that of the 58 signatures from Precinct 5, 37 are from the Manor neighborhood, Paul Park area and Sprague Street area. Mr. Maher added that individuals that were not aware of the project sign a petition after seeing the information. Mr. Maher stated that he made an effort to educate anyone that did not know anything about the project.

[bookmark: _GoBack]MacDonald stated that there were some neighbors’ concerns and have received emails stating concerns. Mr. MacDonald added that there are two options; one is that the Board of Selectmen vote to call for a Special Town Meeting and work out the timing with the Clerk.  Mr. MacDonald continued, saying if the Board chooses to not do that and is presented with a petition, then we had to call the Meeting within 45 days.  Mr. MacDonald stated that he believes the residents have many more questions and 45 days is not a sufficient amount of time for the Parks and Recreation and others to do outreach.  Mr. MacDonald informed all that he would be more in favor of the Selectmen taking this under advisement and looking at the calendar to figure out a reasonable timeframe in order to meet the criteria the Clerk laid out.  

Mr. Guilfoyle asked Mr. Maher if he was planning on having Town wide Meetings.

Mr. Maher stated that it is his goal is to educate as many people as possible regarding this project.

Dr. Teehan clarified that cost of the project is $14 million in 2018 construction dollars.

Mr. Maher stated correct.  Mr. Maher clarified that in 2014 they received a cost estimate of $14.5 million and from there it went up a half-million dollars per year over a four-year period. Mr. Maher continued, saying that this year they went back to the architect and had them do a reassessment of the plans and the estimate came back at $13.7 million based on 2018 numbers. Mr. Maher added that the estimate was bumped up to $14 million.

Mr. Guilfoyle stated that when these public Meetings are set up the residents of Dedham must come out and ask questions.

Mr. Munchbach stated that he believes the extra time will give the Clerk’s Office, the Town Manager’s Office and Town counsel to put together some calendars so we can make sure were within the required time.

Mr. Maher stated that he wishes from the Board’s consideration and his goal is that this is done the appropriate way where Town Meeting has a say and then it is moved on to the voters for their consideration. Mr. Maher added that there is a new $2.4 million field and now they have more organizations looking for a field.  Mr. Maher continued, saying that this is really a need for the community as we are addressing the needs that have been pointed out.

Mr. MacDonald moved that the Board take this item under advisement; seconded by Mr. Guilfoyle. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

DISCUSSION & VOTE RE: APPROVAL OF FUNDING FOR MS1 PERMIT APPEAL

Mr. Kern stated that the Town Engineer has asked for the Board’s approval to continue the appeal, by the MCWRS, that the Board approved a little more than a year ago. Mr. Kern informed all that the MS4 permit is an EPA stipulation that would require communities all over the country to use the same process. Mr. Kern added that this prompted the MCWRS to appeal the MS4’s imposition. Mr. Kern informed the Board that the EPA has decided to postpone the decision for a year.  Mr. Kern continued, saying the purpose of this agenda item is to ask for the Board’s approval to continue the appeal. Dedham’s share is $2500.  

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; seconded by Mr. Keogh. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

DISCUSSION/UPDATE RE: AMES BUILDING PROJECT

Mr. Kern stated that he has provided the Board with a spreadsheet that the Owners Project Manager created. Mr. Kern added that the blue cells in the spreadsheet identify changes from early November. Mr. Kern continued, saying that overall there’s not been a significant change in staffing to the building. Mr. Kern stated that the chairman of the Board of Selectmen, Town Council, Selectman Guilfoyle, Town manager and the OPM’s met a few days ago to discuss the response to our letter to the surety company for the general contractor, which we consider to be slower than what we expected. Mr. Kern informed the Board that the OPM walked the site again with the owner of the General Contracting Company and Town Counsel reached out by phone and with an additional letter to the surety company. Mr. Kern stated that there was an indication from CTA that significant changes will be coming in your future which is probably 3-4 working days. Mr. Kern added that his approach would be to continue to keep the loop pretty close between members of the Board of Selectmen and the OPM and Town Manager and Town counsel so we can be prepared.
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TOWN MANAGER’S REPORT

We met with Wilder companies (owners of the Dedham Mall) and Town Counsel regarding the transfer station.  There is some ambiguity regarding some of the property around the transfer station (who owns what and who has authority to do what where). This may inform the rest of the discussion as to whether we continue to pursue possibility of developing it into an updated transfer station. Jon Eichmann and the title people are looking into it.  I expect a decision within 3 to 4 weeks.

Joe Flanagan and I met today with Waste Management, our solid waste haulers.  They are interested in a contract extension.  We are going to confer with Giorgio Petruzielo and then confer with the Board in Executive Session.  The contract ends in December of 18.

ACTION BY THE BOARD

GIFT ACCEPTANCE

ACCEPTANCE OF $8000 GIFT FROM DEDHAM INSTITUTE FOR SAVINGS FOUNDATION

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; seconded by Mr. MacDonald. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Mr. Keogh moved to take an item not on the agenda; seconded by Mr. Butler. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.
REQUEST FROM HILTON REGARDING THEIR ANNUAL FYE EVENT SATURDAY DEC. 30, 2018, PERMISSION FOR EXTENSIONOF ENTERTAINMENT LICENSE UNTIL 3AM AND THE LIQUOR LICENSE UNTIL 2AM WITH LAST CALL AT 1:30AM

Mr. Butler clarified that the extension would be entertainment till 3AM and liquor license until 2AM on December 31, 2018.

Mr. MacDonald moved approval; seconded by Mr. Butler. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

REQUEST FROM TOYS R US FOR EXTENDED RETAIL HOURS UNTIL 2AM, DECEMBER 17-22 AND FROM 6AM December 23 TO9PM DECEMBER 24TH

 Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval, pending approval by Police Chief D’Entremont; seconded by Mr. MacDonald. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

REQUEST FROM SAINT MARY’S PARISH FOR A 1 DAY LIQUOR LICENSE FOR A FUNDRAISER ON JANUARY 12, 2018, 7PM – 11PM

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; seconded by Mr. Butler. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Mr. Guilfoyle moved to take an item not on the agenda; seconded by Mr. Keogh. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

DRAINLAYER APPLICATIONS

NEW LICENSE

GReco Construction Corp.
1 Priscilla Lane
Rochester, MA 02770

RENEWAL

P. Gioiso & Sons, Inc.
50 Sprague Street
Hyde Park, MA  02136

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; seconded by Mr. Butler. 
On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

REQQUEST FROM AMERICAN LEGION FOR A BRUNCH PROVISION TO START POURING SERVICE AT 10AM ON SUNDAYS

Mr. Guilfoyle Recused himself from this discussion and vote.

Mr. MacDonald moved approval; seconded by Mr. Keogh. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, abs.; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES – 10/19/17

Mr. MacDonald moved approval; seconded by Mr. Guilfoyle. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, abs.; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

NEW/OLD BUSINESS

Mr. Guilfoyle thanked the Board, Dedham Housing Authority, Dedham’s State Rep., Dedham’s Senator and the Town Manager’s Office for helping make this year’s Toys for our Town event a successful one.  Mr. Guilfoyle added that they were able to collect roughly 500 toys.  Mr. Guilfoyle also thanked the Fallen Heroes Foundation for dropping off 10 more trash bags full of toys.  Mr. Guilfoyle wished everyone a Merry Christmas, happy Hanukkah and stated that he hopes everyone has a joyous and safe New Year’s.

Mr. MacDonald thanked the residents for being patient with the recent road and sidewalk work.  DPW director, Joe Flanagan, has done a remarkable job.  Mr. MacDonald reminded all that the Hanukkah menorah will be lit tomorrow evening at 6PM near the Keystone Lot. Mr. MacDonald added that there will be a remembrance of Sandy Hook at St. Susanna’s tomorrow night at 6 PM, outside the church.

Mr. Guilfoyle moved to adjourn; seconded by Mr. MacDonald. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, Yes.; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

The Meeting was adjourned at 8:57 PM.

The next Meeting is scheduled for Thursday January 11, 2018 at 7p.m. This is to certify that the above is a true and accurate Record of the minutes of the Selectmen’s Meeting held on December 13, 2017, which minutes were approved on February 1, 2018.
				
								________________________
Dennis Teehan, Jr. – Chairman
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